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Our Reference: Cir 2020-08 
Date: 19 October 2020 
To: All Registered Suppliers 
Subject: Registration of Fans under the Consumer Protection (Safety Requirements) Registration 
Scheme   

 
Dear Registered Suppliers, 

This circular is to inform Registered Suppliers on the change in safety standard for Fans (limited to 
ceiling, table, standing and wall fans), regulated under the Consumer Protection (Safety Require-
ments) Registration Scheme (CPS Scheme). 

Under the CPS Scheme, 33 categories of household electrical, electronic and gas appliances and 
accessories are classified as Controlled Goods. Controlled Goods are required to be tested and 
certified to specified safety standards, registered with Enterprise Singapore, and affixed with the 
Safety Mark before they can be supplied in Singapore. Fans (limited to ceiling, table, standing and 
wall fans) intended for household use are one of the categories of Controlled Goods. More 
information about the CPS Scheme is available at:  
 
https://www.enterprisesg.gov.sg/quality-standards/consumer-protection/for-suppliers/regulations-
and-guidelines-for-suppliers/regulations-and-guidelines-for-suppliers/consumer-protection-safety-
requirements-regulations  
 
Enterprise Singapore wishes to inform that for the purpose of testing and certification for 
registration under the CPS scheme the required safety standard for fans will be revised as set out: 
 

Controlled Goods  Minimum edition of safety standard  

Fans  For table, standing or wall fans: 

 

IEC 60335-2-80: 2002  

OR 

SS 655:2020 

 

For ceiling fans: 

 

IEC 60335-2-80: 2002  

And 

SS 655:2020 (Annex ZA only) 

 

OR 

SS 655:2020 

 

SS 655:2020 is now available as an alternate minimum edition for registration and renewal of Fans 

under the CPS scheme. IEC 60335-2-80: 2002 shall continue to be the minimum applicable edition of 

IEC standards for registration and renewal of Fans under the CPS scheme.   
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SS 655:2020 (Annex ZA) shall replace SS 360: 1992 as the minimum edition of the supplementary 
standard for registration and renewal of ceiling fans. However, ceiling fans previously certified to SS 
360: 1992 will not need to be recertified to SS 655:2020. 
 
The current minimum edition of the additional standards for ceiling fans – SS 360: 1992 shall 
continue to apply up to 31st Mar 2022. Thereafter, SS 360: 1992 shall not be accepted for all new 
registrations of ceiling fans under the CPS scheme. 

For further queries you may email to Mark_Ng@enterprisesg.gov.sg 

Thank you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mr Andrew Yap 
Deputy Director 
for the Safety Authority 
(This is computer generated, no signature is required)  
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